
 
 
 
 
 

    
 

BOARD OF HEALTH 
March 15, 2022 

 
The meeting was in Room 9 of the Town hall and was called to order at 5:30 p.m. Present were 
Chairman Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Daniel King, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of 
Public Health.  Mark Reich, Town Counsel was also present.  Our next regularly scheduled meeting is 
on April 5, 2022.  
 
The Board reviewed and approved the most recent food inspection reports. 
 
The Board tabled the minutes of February 7, 2022, and March 1, 2022.   
 
Department Business 
 
 
The Director informed the Board that all 3 tobacco permit license holders that violated the youth retail 
compliance check have paid their fines. 
 
The Shriners Auditorium is still the site for PCR covid testing. 
 
The Rabies Clinic will be on Saturday, April 2, 2022. 
 
Town Meeting is Saturday, April 30, 2022. 
 
887 Woburn Street Site Assignment deliberations 
 
Chairman Elizabeth Sabounjian read into the record the 18-page Notice of Decision.  This included 
the Review of the Standards of Decision, the Criteria for Solid Waste Handling Facilities, The General 
Site Suitability Criteria and Conclusions and Conditions.  (Attached to the minutes will be the 
document). 
   
 
Dr. Williams motioned to end deliberations, Dr. King, seconded, voted 3-0.  Ms. Sabounjian thanked 
the members and Mark Reich for their cooperation during the Site Assignment process.   
 
Dr. King motioned to approve the Notice of Decision subject some minor clerical changes in the 
document.  Dr. Williams, seconded, voted 3-0.  The Decision was signed and dated by all 3 members.  
The Notice of Decision will be published in the local newspaper, and it will be on the Board of Health’s 
website.   
 
Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m., Dr. King seconded, voted 3-0. 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Recording:  
Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health 

 
 


